FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 (FOIA)/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 (EIR)

– CCTV Cameras
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. How many CCTV cameras does the council own? 

Answer:
The link below provides the details of our public space cameras. This is in the public domain as part of the Council’s transparency policy.

https://data.leicester.gov.uk/explore/dataset/cctv-cameras/table/
This information is exempt under the provisions of FOIA Section 21 and EIR Regulation 6(1)(b) namely information publicly accessible.  This letter acts as a statutory refusal notice required by Section 17(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 14 of the EIR.  

2. Who are the manufacturers of the cameras?

Various cameras as we replace older TYCO t.i.b camera. The majority are now Flir or forward vision.

3. Does the council own any CCTV cameras or other hardware manufactured by Hikvision, Dahua or Huawei? 

No


4. With reference to your response to Q3, can you specify what type of hardware and how many of this item the council own? 

N/A


5. Has the council ever used facial recognition technology and are there any plans to do so in the future? If this is the case, please list any technology providers in use or under consideration.
The Council has not used facial recognition technology and do not currently have any plans to use it in the future.

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, this information is not held by the Council. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
